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The Palestinian Presidency today expressed its great appreciation for the decision of the Prosecutor of the International Criminal Court (ICC) to open a criminal investigation into the Situation of Palestine, which includes the war on Gaza, settlements, and the prisoners in Israel.
The Presidency praised "the independence and courage of the Prosecutor in defending the right and freedoms," while also praising "the tireless efforts made in previous years to reach the goals we seek." The Presidency also expressed its appreciation for the efforts of the Ministry of Foreign Affairs and Expatriates and its diplomatic staff, which carried out its duties as directed by President Mahmoud Abbas in defense of the rights of the Palestinian people, praising, in particular, the role of the National Committee for Follow-up of the Court's file and civil society institutions in this field.

